
Nikki’s 
Notes 

It’s a boy! 

Just this past 
week we 
found out the 
Lord has blessed us with another 
boy! With a due date in February, 
time is quickly approaching to meet 
this new one! We are so thankful for 
each blessing the Lord has 
entrusted us with and covet your 
prayers for good health and safety 
as we approach his birth.  

Upon revealing this news to our 
children, we asked our little Julie if 
she were happy about it all. She 
replied “Yes, I am, Mommy, but I 
still want a sister.” Haha - God is 
good!
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Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters, 

We are thankful for a very enjoyable and refreshing 
summer. Not only were we able to reconnect with family 
members that we hadn’t seen for many years, but also with 
several dear church families as well! In August and September, 
we spent time with several supporting churches in MD, PA, 
GA and VA. It was such an encouragement to renew this 
special relationship with pastors and churches. The Lord is 

also bringing in many generous gifts to help with various needs 
will we have to get established in our new ministry location 
next year. Over the next couple months, we are scheduled to 
visit churches in VA, PA, DE and SC. Please pray for our 
continued safety and strength in travel, and that we can be a 
help to these churches during our time with them.

A highlight of our summer was the opportunity to assist in 
the Vacation Bible School at our home church. We were able 
to teach the 5th and 6th graders, and we thank God for two 
young men who trusted the Lord that week 
in our class! Our children also thoroughly 
enjoyed their first chance to be part of an 
American VBS. Another special treat was 
for Nikki and I to be able to teach an 
Introduction to Missions class at Crown 
College, our alma mater. There is still a 
great need for laborers on the mission field, 
and we are excited to encourage those who 
are preparing to serve the Lord! 

Back in Cambodia, we were thankful to 
hear that the national elections went smoothly. The current 
government will remain in power, which is good news for us, 
since we expect we will still have freedom to proclaim the 
Gospel without government interference. Praise the Lord for a 
continued open door for His Word! 

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family 
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Safety and strength in travel

• Our ministry to churches

• Ministry planning

• Safe and healthy pregnancy

Missions Class at Crown


